
37 

PRESENT TO BOARD: MAY 26, 2021 

TO: SOUTH FLORIDA STATE COLLEGE 
DISTRICT BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

FROM: THOMAS C. LEITZEL   

SUBJECT: ANNUAL FACILITIES INSPECTION SUMMARY REPORT 

The District Board of Trustees are required to review and accept the Annual  
Comprehensive Safety Inspection Reports from Fire Prevention Specialists, a firm 
retained through the Florida College System Risk Management Consortium.  All  
owned and leased college facilities used for direct instruction and/or support were 
recently inspected in compliance with various State and Federal regulations  
pertaining to fire safety, sanitation, and casualty. 

All corrections/repairs have been completed with the exception of the following items:  

Highlands Campus 

Bay Boardwalk.  Due to safety/security concerns, the Boardwalk has been 
closed since FY18 and remains closed.  We are currently evaluating our  
options regarding its future use.    

Swimming Pool.  The supplies necessary to complete the repair of the pool 
edge tiles are on order.  We are awaiting their arrival to complete the project. 

.   

     Item 8.1 

SUGGESTED MOTION: 

Move to accept the fire safety, sanitation, and casualty 
inspection reports for the 2020-2021 year as presented. 

EXHIBIT "I"


